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January 13, 2022 

Dr. Alison Lakin 

fQR J;XPRE.~s MAJL 
Office oiLaboratory Animal Welfare 

67008 Rockledge Drive. Suite 2500 
Bethesda, M•ryland 20817 

~ : (JO I) 496-716~ 
~ .(30 1)480-3317 

Re: Animal Welfare Assurance 
A3269-0I [OLA W Case 4R) 

Associate Vice Chancellor for Regulatory Compliance 
University of Colorado Health Sciences Center 
1300 I East 17th Place 
Anschutz Medical Campus Bldg. 500 
Denver, Colorado 80262 

Dear Dr. Lakin, 

The Office of Laboratory Animal Welfare (OLAW) acknowledges receipt of your December 9, 2021 
letter reporting an instance of noncompliance with the PHS Policy on Humane Care and Use of 
Laboratory Animals at the University of Colorado - Denver. This letter had not been preceded by a 
preliminary report to OLA W. 

According to the information provided, this Office understands that the University of Colorado - Denver 
Animal Care and Use Committee (ACUC) determined that instances of noncompliance occurred with 
respect to: unintended breeding on a protocol. The final report states a male mouse was inadvertently 
housed with female mice for transfer of animals from one lab to another. As a result, three females gave 
birth to pups and breeding is not approved on either protocol. 

In response to the incident, the primary investigator counseled the laboratory members, and the staff 
member was retrained. Also, the lab has implemented a secondary verification as a standard process. It is 
understood a quorum of the IACUC accepted the corrective actions taken regarding the matter. 

It is noted this research is supported by PHS funding. Based on its assessment of this explanation, OLA W 
understands that the University of Colorado - Denver has implemented appropriate measures to correct 
and prevent recurrences of these problems and is now compliant with provi sions of the PHS Policy. 

We appreciate being informed of these matters and find no cause for further action by this Office. 

cc: IACUC Contact 

Sincerely, 
Jacquelyn T. ~~~.irigntdbyJO<quefynT 

Tubbs _5 ~;.~~2022.01 .131◄,19 so 

Jacquelyn Tubbs, DVM, DACLAM 
Senior Animal Welfare Program Specialist 
Division of Compliance Oversight 
Office of Laboratory Animal Welfare 

Obtained by Rise for Animals.
Uploaded to Animal Research Laboratory Overview (ARLO) on 10/07/2022



J 
University of Colorado 
Denver I Anschutz Medical Campus 

Office of the in.tltutlonal Anl!NI c-. a Use committee (IAaJC) 

December 9, 2021 

Animal Welfare Assurance # D 16-00171 

Brent Morse, DVM 
Division of Compliance Oversight 
Office of Laboratory Animal Welfare 
Rockledge One, Suite 360 
6705 Rockledge Drive - MSC 7892 
B~thesda, Maryland 20892-7982 

Dear Dr. Morse; 

lnstll\ltlonal Animal ~ &. USe Committee 
Office tor Research Committee Support 
Mail Stop F489 
13001 E. 11"' P1ace 
Aurora, CO 80045 
303-724-1056 
www.ucdenver.edU/anlmal 

The Institutional Animal Care and Use Committee (IA CUC) at the University of Colorado Denver I Anschutz Medical Campus received a report of anon-compliance. Specifically, a male mouse was inadvertently housed with female mice as part of a transfer of animals from one lab to another. As a result, three out of the four females gave birth to pups. Breeding is not approved on either protocol. 

The Primary Investigator counselled the lab members and the staff member was re-trained. In addition, the laboratory has now included a secondary verification as a standard process. 

At a convened meeting of a quorum of the IACUC, a majority of the quorum present deteanined to accept the actions as taken. The Committee determined further that the Office of Laboratory Animal Welfare (OLA W) be informed of this incident (NIH Grant 
#1R01CA229259-0l). 

Please let me know if you require further information. 

Sincerely, 

(6) 

Alison Lakin RN, LLB, LLM, PhD 
Associate Vice Chancellor for Regulatory Compliance 
University of Colorado Denver I Anschutz Medical Campus 

Obtained by Rise for Animals.
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Wolff, Axel (NIH/OD) [E] 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Cc: 
Subject: 

OLAW Division of Compliance Oversight (NIH/OD) 
Wednesday, December 15, 2021 7:34 AM 

(b)(6)' 

OLAW Division of Compliance Oversight (NIH/OD) 
RE: UC Denver (D16-00171) - initial and final animal reports 

Thank you for these reports, (b) < We will send responses soon. ----
Axel Wolff, M.S., D.V.M. 
Deputy Director, OLAW 

From: . ...__ _______________ Cb_H_6) 
Sent: Friday, December 10, 20211:47 PM 
To: OLAW Division of Compliance Oversight (NIH/OD) <olawdco@od.nih.gov> 
Subject: [EXTERNAL] UC Denver (D16-00171} - initial and final animal reports 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the 
sender and are confident the content is safe. 

Animal Welfare Assurance 016-00171 

Dear Dr. Morse, 

Please find attached four animal reports for your review. 

These are the initial and final animal reports that the IACUC determined needed to be reported to OLAW, 
based on OLAW guidance. 

These reports did not have a preliminary email notification to OLAW. 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Sincerely, 

(b)(6) 

1 
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